
General 
Membership 
Meetings
(Breakfast 7:30 a.m.)
January 17
March 20
May 15
July 17
September 18

Business 
Practice 
Committee 
Meetings
(Breakfast 7:30 a.m.)
February 14
April 10
June 12
August 14
October 9

SEAC Board 
of Directors 
Meetings 
(7:30 a.m.)
January 10
February 7
April 3
June 5
August 7
October 2

Annual Dinner 
Banquet
November 20
6 - 9 p.m.

seac annual dinner - 2007
Schedule
Mark Your 
Calendar
(2008)
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The 2007 SEAC Annual Dinner was 
held at the Red Rocks Visitor Center 
in November.  46 members and 36 

guests enjoyed drinks, socializing, and 
dinner, followed by special award presenta-
tions and entertainment.  Outgoing Presi-
dent, Stan Neujahr, honored three past 
SEAC Presidents:  Ben Nelson (1999) 
of Martin/Martin, Dave Houdeshell 
(2000) of JVA, and Ed Buteyn (2001) of 
Jirsa Hedrick.  Stan provided the audience 
with the engineering background and expe-
rience of these three individuals, as well as 
some personal pieces of information.  Stan 
also announced a new award to honor ser-
vice on SEAC Committees.  Awards were 
presented to Jerry Maly, Membership 
Committee, and Wayne Muir, Business 
Management Committee.  Both of these 
individuals have served in these roles for 
many years (and also are past Presidents 
of SEAC!) 

Our entertainer, Jolly Demis, then took over 
the program.  Little did we know that while 
we were socializing and listening to the 
award presentations, Jolly was gathering 
material for his routine!  So in addition to 
his standard fare, he had plenty of jokes 
about structural and civil engineers and 
about our three past presidents’ personal 
lives.  But the highlight of the evening was 
Stan Neujahr impersonating Elvis Presley 
with Jolly’s guitar accompaniment!

This evening would not have been pos-
sible without the assistance of our sponsor, 
Shaw Construction, who was the 
contractor for the Visitor’s Center.  Thanks 
go to Stan Neujahr, also, for organizing 
this event.

Ben Nelson, Past-President

Dave Houdeshell, Past-President

Ed Buteyn, Past-President



Officers & Board Members

Submit comments/articles to:
Ben Nelson 
Newsletter Editor
Structural Engineers 
Association of Colorado
c/o  Martin/Martin, Inc.
12499 West Colfax Avenue
P.O. Box  151500
Lakewood, CO 80215
(303) 431-6100 x400
(303) 431-6866 fax
bnelson@martinmartin.com
WWW.SEAColorado.org
Information for inclusion in the newsletter must 

Caryn L. Bauer
SEAC Executive Assistant
seac@martinmartin.com

Annual Dinner...Continued
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Stan Neujahr
Past-President
Neujahr & Gorman, Inc.
303-377-2732
stanneujahr@neujahrgorman.com

Rodd Merchant, P.E.
President
JE Dunn Construction
303-691-7632
rodd.merchant@jedunn.com

John Malcom
Director
Peak Engineering, Inc.
303-274-0707
jmalcolm@peakengr.com

Jeannette Torrents
Director
JVA, Inc.
303-444-1951
jtorrents@jvajva.com

Jim Royston
Director
Western Engineering & 
Research Corp
303757-4747
jim@werc.com

Elizabeth Jones
VP/Treasurer
KPFF Consulting Engineers
303-865-5800
elizabeth.jones@kpff.com

Ron Hedrick
Secretary
Jirsa Hedrick Associates, Inc. 
303-839-1963
rhedrick@jirshedrick.com

SEAC Committee Awards

Jerry Maly, Membership Committee Wayne Muir, Business Management

SEAC..... FUN

Stan Neujahr, Past-President (2007) 
& Jolly Demis,Entertainer



QBS in our selection process. Second we need to 
find a way change the fee proposal practice used 
by many of our clients when selecting consultants. 
To facilitate this process we need to eliminate fee 
proposals and go to selection by qualifications and 
fee negotiations. 

One last thought, would the SEAC member firms 
be willing to pledge not to ‘bid’ their services? The 
next time you receive a request for a fee, and you 
have not yet been selected for the project, submit 
the proposal, but omit the fee. Indicate a fee will be 
negotiated once you have been selected. I believe 
this process will be beneficial to our industry as well 
as to our clients.

GENERAL NOTES - Announcements
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Any Sugguestions.......? 
SEAC wants to hear from 
you! Do you have ideas/sug-
gestions for this year’s Annu-
al Dinner or for future Gener-
al Meetings? Please contact 
Rodd Merchant at:
rodd.merchant@jedunn.com 
with any ideas or sugges-
tions. 

QBS Colorado
Qualifications Based Selection Colorado has a 
goal to persuade public and private agencies to 
utilize QBS in selecting design consultants. SEAC 
became a member in 2007, joining ACEC, PC, AIA, 
and CAGE to help promote QBS in Colorado.

QBS offers to public and private agencies guid-
ance in:

•	 Procuring architectural/engineering services
•	 Establishing evaluation criteria
•	 Soliciting qualifications statements
•	 Developing the short list
•	 Interviewing
•	 Defining the project
•	 Post selection process

Strategies include:
•	 Conducting educational programs promoting 

the merits of QBS
•	 Recognizing agencies/groups that exemplify 

QBS best practices
•	 Contact groups/agencies that are not using 

QBS to discuss QBS methods
•	 Conduct brown-bag seminars with organiza-

tions, agencies, and firms in A/E community
•	 Legislative action
•	 QBS Colorado is an organization that advo-

cates the selection of design professionals 
based on qualification.

(Opinion of Stanley L. Welton, P.E., S.E.)
Why is this important to SEAC members? As pro-
fessionals charged with public safety our designs 
cannot be compromised. We should be looking 
for best solutions for our clients rather than find-
ing ways of shortcutting the design because we 
were selected based upon a low fee. Fair pricing 
of consultants can result in better service and a 
more economical solution to the owner. Best value 
in lieu of lowest fee. 

What can we, as SEAC members do? First, if we 
are selecting sub consultants we should be using 


